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Abilities Expo 2011

This past weekend, (April 15, 16, and 17) Metro sponsored a booth at the Abilities Expo held at the Los Angeles Convention Center. The Abilities Expo is a show for vendors and social service agencies to display equipment and services to persons with disabilities. This year, over 250 vendors participated in the event and exhibited their products and services for more than 5,000 participants.

Two Metro bus operators who also serve as ADA Ambassadors along with Metro employees/volunteers representing Service Planning and Scheduling, Communications, Operations and Human Services helped work the booth. In addition, a couple of other bus operators met participants at the Blue Line Pico Station and either escorted participants or explained to them how to get to the Expo from the station. 

We shared our booth with Access Services and they provided information on their service and evaluated 58 wheelchairs for securement markings and safety strap installation. Applying the markings and/or safety straps enables bus operators to readily identify the best securement points on wheelchairs.

Many participants had positive comments about our bus operators. One vendor, who is a wheelchair user, made it a point to come to the booth to thank the two bus operators for providing such wonderful service to her over the past three weeks. She was visiting from the East Coast and was here to staff her booth and to enjoy her vacation. She did not rent a car and instead chose to use Metro bus and rail to get around Los Angeles.

Metro boards over 2,000 wheelchair patrons a day. Over 60,000 boardings on Metro a month are made by mobility-impaired customers. We are committed to increasing our focus on accessibility and ADA compliance.

Disabled Metro Red Line Train Incident

At approximately 7:58 a.m. this morning, a Metro Red Line train traveling eastbound between the Westlake Station and 7th Street Metro Center station became disabled. LA City Fire responded and the passengers on board the disabled train were evacuated using a cross passageway to a rescue train in the second tunnel. There was a 20-25 minute service delay. No injuries were reported. The disabled train was removed from the area at 8:39 a.m. and was taken back to the rail yard for inspection. A reporter with the Associated Press (AP) inquired regarding the disabled train and stories are expected to run later today. 


	

	








